Statement of fact dated 17th November 2015

For the attention of Licensing Department, Tewkesbury Borough Council, Council Offices, Gloucester Road, Tewkesbury GL20 5TT

Application for a Premises Licence under the Licensing Act 2003 at:

The Emporium, High Street, Winchcombe GL54 5LJ

There have been some concerns expressed with reference to the above Premises Licence application. I would like to take this opportunity to address and allay these concerns:

- 1. There will be no loud music at the premises, any music will be background music and played at an acceptable level.
- 2. There will be no live music.
- 3. There will be additional insulation applied to the ceiling of the property and also to the party wall between the property and the adjacent ground floor flat for further soundproofing to ensure minimum disturbance to neighbouring premises, with particular attention paid to the premises adjacent and above the property.
- 4. The licence application states that late night refreshment will take place up to 2 a.m. on Friday and Saturday each week, this is an option that is offered with the application but we will not be open until 2 a.m. on any Friday or Saturday. The only possible exception being one night a year for late night opening, and that would be New Years eve.
- 5. The area immediately in front of the property will be swept and cleaned every morning and during the day as necessary.

6. Refuse collection will be daily, by a private contractor.

Signed: Karlalin

Karen Adams